
 People’s Baptist Church 
 

Welcome 
 

As a courtesy, please turn off all cell phones during service times. 

*Assisted listening devices are available at the Sound Booth* 
 

July 9, 2023 
 
 

 

 
Hymn # 74  Praise to the Lord, the Almighty 

VBS puppets and prayer 

Announcements 

Prayer for Missionary of the Week 

Hymn # 344  My Hope is in the Lord 

Special Music…………..............Daniel Griffin 

Message …………………..........Pastor Ramler 

Benediction 

 

 
 

     
 

Today 7/9      Missionaries Joe and Hallie Taylor (SS, PM) 

 2:00 pm  Nursing Home – Autumn Ridge 

 3:30 pm  Nursing Home – Spring Arbor 

 6:00 pm      Evening Service  

Mon 7/10       9:00 am       Vacation Bible School Begins! 

  6:00 pm    Remodel Committee Meeting 

Wed 7/12 7:00 pm      Prayer Meeting  

   Youth Group Ice Cream Social 

 

 
 

    

Tues 7/18 7:00 pm    Deacons Meeting 

    Ladies Missionary Fellowship  

Sat 7/22 8:00 am    Church Workday 

Sun 7/23 7:00 pm    Baptisms 

    Birthday Fellowship 

Sun 7/30 12:15 pm  Scholarship Benefit Dinner 

Fri 8/4   6:00 pm  Ladies Dinner Out 

Sun 8/6    Dr. Bud Steadman  

 

 

 

                          Announcements 
 

Please give a warm welcome to Joe and Hallie Taylor.  Joe will be 

speaking in our Sunday School hour as well as the evening service.  

We will be collecting a love offering for them. 

 

Pray for Vacation Bible School.  Children will be coming this week 

Monday through Friday from 9:00 to 12:15.   Please pray for their 

hearts to be touched by the gospel.  Pray for the teachers and workers 

as they serve these families. 

 

Donations appreciated:  There is a signup sheet on the bulletin 

board for those who would like to donate refreshment items for the 

VBS mother’s Bible study class during VBS. 

   

Baptisms: Our next believer’s baptism service will be July 23.  

Please see Pastor Ramler if you are interested in being baptized. 
 

Scholarship Benefit Dinner: On Sunday afternoon, July 30, we will 

have a special spaghetti dinner instead of our Fifth Sunday 

Fellowship immediately following the morning service.  All are 

encouraged to attend, and while there is no charge for the meal, there 

will be a donation box for those who would like to contribute money 

for scholarships for needy students to attend FCA.  See Pam Weddle 

for more details or how to help.  
 

Ladies Dinner Out:  Ladies, mark your calendars! All ladies are 

invited to have dinner together on August 4 at Western Sizzlin’ in 

Hagerstown.  Details to follow. 
 

Choir Practice: Choir practice will begin Sunday, Aug. 6 at 4:45pm.  

See Daniel Griffin for any questions. 

 

Online Giving:  We have had to switch online giving services to a 

new provider.  One still accesses the online giving through our 

website, but current users will need to create a new password.  If you 

have any issues or questions, please see Frank Bennici. 
 

Nursery Workers: Nursery workers are needed for Sunday 

mornings and evenings and also Wednesday evenings. If you are 

able to serve in this ministry, please see Tammie Watson. 

 

                                  Happy Birthday  
 

July 14  Scott Runkles    July 17  Victor Black 

July 17  Cohen Wade    July 18  Patty Cole  
 

   July 9 July 16 

CHILDREN’S MINISTRIES 

Elementary –  

Muniz 

Rebert 

 

Annor 

Scott 

Beginners – C. Briggs Harrells Nicole P. 

Jonathan A. 

Toddlers - C. Black Grimms Cairna M. 

Sara G. 

Nursery* 

Sunday School Tammie W. Elaine W. 

Morning Worship Jill B. 

Becky B. 

Tammy W. 

Barbara B. 

Evening Service Hilary Y. 

Tammie W.** 

Pearl A. 

Sara G.** 

Wednesday Tammie W. Tammie W.  

Sara G. 
* Coordinator - Tammie Watson; ** Toddlers (2-4 yrs.) 

 

Missionary of the Week   
David and Emily Stephens— Tunisia—Almost two weeks have passed 

since we landed in Tunis – and what a full two weeks it has been!  God is 

already leading us to a more permanent place to live. We are negotiating 

with the landlady, and we plan to meet with her next week to confirm 

everything. Please pray that God would hold this opportunity open for us! 

We’ve also locked in on a good possibility for a vehicle. Please pray that 

God would give us wisdom as we make these decisions and that, if it is His 

will, He allow us to finalize this purchase easily! Most of our time here has 

been spent learning our way around and meeting/reconnecting with people. 

There is an international church here that meets on Sunday mornings, 

attended by many workers and ex-pats living in Tunis. Then the small 

Tunisian group that we have become connected with meets in the afternoon 

in the same building. It was special to finally assemble with the dear young 

believers for whom we have been so burdened. Please pray for our 

progress in the language. Pray that God would give us chances to practice, 

that we would retain new words, and that He would give us grace and 

patience as we learn. Please pray that God would work in people’s hearts 

this week of their religious festival. Also pray that God would strengthen 

us and keep us healthy, both physically and spiritually that we would be 

strong in the Lord and in the power of his might. 
 

 
 

 

      This Week  Year-To-Date 

Tithes & Offerings Giving    $     10,373.10 $  10,373.10 

Tithes & Offerings Budget Needs     $        8,747.00 $    8,747.00 

Faith Promise Giving       $       1,125.00 $    1,125.00 

Faith Promise Budget Needs    $          731.00 $       731.00 

 
 
 

Sunday School      63      Sunday Morning       125 

Sunday Evening      49    

This Week’s Events 

Order of AM Service  

Attendance Report for July 2, 2023 

Stewardship Report for July 2, 2023 

Special Coming Events 


